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Good morning

We are local residents to this proposed building work to GOSH and have attended a number of meetings
given by GOSH/companies involved in the work. We understand the proposed plan.

As a local family we object on 2 aspects of the proposed building application:

1._The impact of development on road safety — as local residents we have concerns about the
planned access the construction vehicles will have via Lamb's Conduit Street, Great Ormond
Street and out via Boswell Street. As parents of children who were at St George the Martyr
Primary School and aware of the many children and young people who live in this area, this
proposal has not been considered in a realistic way. Kids/young people round here all walk/cycle
to school (no-one takes a car) and the routes go directly past the proposed works at start and end
of school day. Even very young kids walk alone or without parents. This has not been properly
addressed in the application. We therefore urge GOSH to re-consider a better re-routing, which is
to build an archway through from Guilford Street to the private hospital road Powis Place. The financial
cost of doing this should not be put before the needs of families in this area.

2. The impact of noise from plant equipment — given that this a residential area as well as a
business area, restrictions need to be put on the timing of building noise. We have elderly
residents, schools, nurseries and a great park for use by local children and those at, or related to
other family members at, GOSH, and all need a period of quiet in their daily life. Realistic start and
cease times and no weekends.

Yours sincerely

Sara Payne and Richard Meade
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